
Upcoming Events

Monday 11 November - Remembrance Day

Monday 11 November - Year 5 Excursion to the
Rocks

Wednesday 13 November - Kindergarten 2025
Transition to School session 2

Monday 18 November - Just Like You Incursion

Tuesday 19 November - Year 2 - Year 6 Swimming
Carnival and Kindergarten & Year 1 Splash Day

Wednesday 20 November - Kindergarten 2025
Transition to School Session 3

Enrolling now for 2025
Limited places available in our

senior classes

All Saints and All Souls Day

On November 1st, the Catholic Church celebrated All Saints Day. This is a special day in the

Church in which we commemorate all saints. We pray thanks for these Saints, thank God for

their presence and pray to live by their example.  On November 2nd we celebrated All Souls'

Day. All Souls’ Day is a day to remember the souls of all who have died. This feast is a special

day to fondly remember loved ones who are no longer with us. This day may bring a feeling

of sadness, but also a time of joy in which we celebrate the special people in our lives who

now live with God in Heaven. We extend our prayers to the souls of those close to our OLD

community, family and friends.

This week we welcomed our newest school community members, our Kindergarten 2025

class. Our newest students will be joining us on Wednesdays as part of their transition to

school program. I'm sure you will join me in welcoming them and their families to our

wonderful school.

Finally, congratulations to our Year 6 students on the wonderful Bake and Craft Stall they ran

last Monday. Thank you also to our school community for supporting Year 6 with their stall as

they raised money to help contribute to their end of year celebrations.

 OUR LADY OF DOLOURS
NEWS
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Ignite, Innovate & Include in the Spirit of Mercy

FROM THE PRINCIPAL
MARCO IANNI PRINCIPAL

https://www.facebook.com/ourladyofdolourschatswood/
https://www.olddbb.catholic.edu.au/news-events/calendar/
https://www.olddbb.catholic.edu.au/enrolment-contacts/enrolment-forms-information/
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Welcome to our 2025 Kindergarten Students

Wednesday saw our newest school
community members join us for their
first transition to school day.
Students were so settled and
enthusiastic during their visit to big
school. We saw many smiles, new
friendships made and lots of keen
students ready to start learning.
We can’t wait for them to join our
school community full time next year.
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Year 1 Excursion to The Zoo

Year 1 have been on an excursion to the zoo. They had
such a great time - here are some of the highlights - 
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Buddies

Kindergarten and Year 6 spent some quality time
together this week. With Kindergarten students

impressing their Year 6 buddies showing how
much they have learnt this year while they read

together.
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Year 6 Bake and Craft Stalls

This week we saw our Year 6 student leaders in action as they
demonstrated their entrepreneur skills as they ran stalls for the school
community selling delicious baked goods and craft items. Thank you to everyone who
supported our Year 6 students for this annual event. Thank you to our Year 6 teachers Mr
Swales and Miss Gallagher for their mentoring                                and the Year 6 parents who
wholeheartedly supported our students                                                 to make this event a
wonderful success.                



N O V E M B E R  2 0 2 4  E D I T I O N  1 7

Year 1 was visited by Beidi, Lexie’s mum, who showcased the robotic arm she has been developing over the past two
and a half years. Beidi has engineered advanced manipulator arm solutions designed for harsh environments. The

students were mesmerised by the arm and took great delight in watching it operate.

Arisa: I think it was cool because it helps scientist know about things in the water without letting the people get hurt. 
Camille: The robotic arm was amazing because it can put blocks of different sizes on top of each other.

Adela: The robotic arm is fantastic because it can go into the water and won’t break.
Alexander: I thought it was cool because it can easily hold things with its claw and it also kind of looks like a crab claw.

Angus: The claw was very cool because I didn’t know that you could pull the lever to open and close the claw.
Vida: It was kind of amazing that it can help in the water instead of using human arms.

REACH Robotics - a special visit to year 1



Throughout Socktober students have been invited to learn more about supporting
vulnerable children in Timor-Leste facing malnutrition and food insecurity. During weeks 2

and 3 students participated in the OLD Socktober challenge where they designed and made
‘sockballs’ and then used their balls for a range of sporting activities. Sock balls were made

out of old clothes, rags and recycled plastics.
We thank all who were involved and supported this social justice initiative.
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Socktober



New OLD uniforms are here!
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Looking for more opportunities for your
Year 5 or Year 6 student? Limited vacancies

available for 2025

The new OLD school uniforms
have arrived! Students are looking
very smart indeed as they proudly
wear their new uniforms. Uniforms

are now available from 
Cowan and Lewis . 

The school community will be
transitioning to this wonderful new

uniform over the next 12 months.
There is very limited preloved items

and new discontinued items that will
be on sale next Thursday 14 November

8.15 -8.45am.

https://cowanlewis.com.au/product-category/our-lady-of-dolours-primary-school/


You’re invited..
 T O  A N  E V E N I N G  T O  C E L E B R A T E  O U R  A M A Z I N G

S C H O O L  V O L U N T E E R S

Please join us on Wednesday 20 November to celebrate you, our
wonderful school volunteers. This celebration will be part of our

last Parent Engagement Meeting for 2024.

The School Library
94a Archer St, Chatswood Wednesday 20 Nov 2024

We couldn’t do all the wonderful things we 
do without you!

Time: 6pm

RSVP for catering purposes:
Volunteer Thank you  

https://forms.office.com/r/Nn3six7646
https://forms.office.com/r/Nn3six7646
https://forms.office.com/r/Nn3six7646









